## **Gallatin Valley Golf Association**

## **Headwaters Golf Course**

## 5/11/2023

Members Present: Andy Hessen, Troy Hauser, Scott Evans, Nathan Judd and Jeff Strickland

Others Present: John Shampney, Sydney Rochford, John Hessen and Ian Schilf

President Jason Andy Hessen called meeting to order at 6:05 p.m.

**Approval of May 2023 meeting minutes.** Troy made a motion to approve the Feb. minutes, Nathan seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

**Financials** – The Board discussed looking into other investments that will make better money than our current CD's. Nathan said he would explore different options. Jeff made a motion to pass May financials, Scott seconded the motion and all approved.

Club House Report - Sydney gave the Club House Report. Sydney gave the Board a calendar of upcoming events. Sydney talked to the Board about making a possible change with the Kiwanis Club Scramble for next year. Sydney reported that advertising plaques for the hole signs will be in in roughly 2 weeks. Staffing for the Clubhouse for summer is looking better .The new Range Ball Machine is working well. Still no word on when new Range Balls will be here. The speaker system has been repaired at a cost of \$115.00. Sydney said the Clubhouse needs a new ice machine. The cost would be about \$3200.00. Jeff made a motion to buy a new ice machine, Scott seconded the motion and all were in favor. Sydney gave the Board a budget report for the Tobacco Root Tournament to be held on Aug 5 and Aug 6.

Greens Committee – John gave the Greens Committee report. John said he is still looking for a used rough mower. John reported that the putting green project is on target. Sod is set for delivery next Thursday. The sod that was taken from where the new putting green was reused on the corner of hole 8. John said his greens crew will be at full strength as soon as school is out for the summer.

## **GVGA Member Comments -**

**Old Business** Plaque for the Larry Laird Memorial benches will be completed by the end of this month. New hole signs will be up at the end of this month or the beginning of next month at the latest.

**New Business-** Ian talked to the Board about the possiblity of a Middle School Fundraising Tournament on June 1st. Sydney and all board members were in favor.

The next Meeting will be on a Thursday June 8th 2023 at 6:00 PM at the Clubhouse.